

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Official Publication of the MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS

MSA PRESIDENT'S REPORT

By Roger Margerum, AIA

Upper Peninsula Chapter was on the MSA Board schedule to have one of our meetings above Mackinac Island this year and now that my year is winding down, I look back with regret that we did not visit there. The "Detroit Free Press" article on October 16th, on Houghton, City Manager Ray Kestner and Architect John Johansen who, in combination, are doing a remarkable job turning this mining town into an "urban renewal showpiece." Twohundred-twenty inches of snow fall on the Houghton downtown micro-mall spurred the immigration for survival on the urban condition; and it could be that Michigan architects have moved the trees looking at the forrest for not visiting Houghton but settling to critique Baltimore and Battle

When the MSA Board considered going to the UP, there were comments, "that's farther than New York," but upon reflection the trip would have the same worth as visiting any of the other recognized urban revitalization efforts. With two more MSA meetings following the cold months, I'll not commit to suggesting we try our trek; however, next year we may influence the Board going to Houghton. It has all the promise of a rewarding experience.

DURKEE WINS REGIONAL DIRECTORSHIP

Almon Durkee, FAIA, is the Regional Director for the Michigan Region of the American Institute of Architects. The election was held during the MSA Convention on October 13th with a record number of members attending the MSA Business Meeting.

MSA CONVENTION RECAP

By Rae Dumke

One of the nicest aspects of association work is getting to know the members. This is often difficult since the MSA membership is spread across the state. The staff does work closely with the boards of directors at the Society and Chapter levels as well as with committees. But a special rapport develops between the staff and members when it comes time to work on the MSA Convention. One reason is because of the time committment and involvement by everyone to produce a successful convention.

The Grand Rapids Convention was no exception — it had been 13 vears since MSA had a convention in Grand Rapids and believe me there were many changes. I hope evevone who came to the Convention in Grand Rapids came away with the feelings - it was a super town, a great convention, and a fantastic committee. (Including DENBY - remember he was the official greeter at the Groundbreaker).

We had excellent press coverage around the state for the convention. Members found their names in their local papers prior to the event. The Grand Rapids Press covered convention activities and features appeared in both the Detroit News and Detroit Free Press. We had Grand Rapids channel 13 television coverage during the Honor Awards Banquet - later that evening Roger Margerum, MSA President and Paul Bowers, Gold Medal recipient both made the local telecast. Roger was interviewed by local Grand Rapids WOOD Radio and Michigan Contractor & Builder had a three-page feature article in their October 22nd edition.

Below are articles by key convention members: Fred Hall, Grand Valley Chapter President; Marvin DeWinter, Chairman, Ed Vermurlen, Program; and Steve Fry, Exhibits.

GRAND VALLEY CHAPTER, AIA By Fred L. Hall, President

On October 12, 13, and 14 the MSA State Convention was held in Grand Rapids — and even though all the figures are not in yet, it appears that this will be one of the largest, most successful conventions ever held by MSA. A record number of exhibitors and architects attended, as evidenced by the large turnout at the various seminars — and especially at the MSA business meeting.

A successfual convention is not an accident. It takes a dedicated Convention Committee and willing workers to pull off a successful convention. A special thanks to Steve Fry, who not only assisted Marv DeWinter, Convention Chairman, during the planning and coordinating of these committees, but also helped coordinate and solve problems throughout the Convention.

I would like also to thank all the architectural firms who supported their employees' efforts throughout the planning stages and implementation of the various committee duties. Without the cooperation of these firms, the time required to plan and execute a convention of this magnitude would not have been available.

I would like to extend my appreciation and congratulations to all Convention Committee Chairpersons and committee Members, who helped to make this MSA Convention a success:

Convention chairman, Marvin DeWinter, AlA; Program, E. T. Vermurlen, AlA, Bob Hill, AlA, Vernon Ohlman, AlA, Dale Robart, AlA, Dave Sobota, AlA, John LaPorte, AlA; Exhibits, Stephen Fry, AlA; Spouse Events, Robert Reid, AlA; Host Chapter Party, Paul Bowers, FAlA; Graphics, Richard Pratt, AlA, Tracy Sodini; Public Relations, Alfred Kochanowski,

AIA, Don Koster, AIA; Transportation, Dave Tulos, AIA; Students, Dave Sobota, AIA; Hospitality, Paul Dozeman, AIA; Women in Architecture, Evie Asken, AIA, Mary-Margaret Munski, AIA.

CHAIRMAN MSA 68th CONVENTION Marvin J. Dewinter, AIA

The 1983 MSA Convention in Grand Rapids was one of the most successful in recent years from a number of points of view. The number of exhibitors, the number of attendees and the numerical profits, all exceeded recent conventions. This very simply is an achievement of the objectives that the convention committee identified a year ago.

The formula for success is very simple. It has to do with numbers. The program and the convention facilities are determinants in attracting attendees; the number of attendees is a determinant in attracting the exhibitors; the number of exhibitors is a determinant in the profitability of the convention and therefore the monies that MSA has to run its organization for the coming year.

Grand Rapids was fortunate to have the Amway Grand Plaza Hotel, designed by DeWinter Associates, as convention head-quarters and the new corporate headquarters of Steelcase, designed by WBDC, as a place to hold the Thursday night host chapter party.

The Grand Valley Chapter was fortunate to have Ed Vermurlen and his competent committee to develop a stimulating and provocative program with speakers from both the East Coast and the West Coast of the U.S. to participate.

Special thanks go to Steve Fry who worked for most of the summer lining up exhibitors and to Richard Pratt who developed the entire graphics package for the convention.

We were also fortunate to have Bob Reid to look after spouse activities, Paul Dozeman as hospitality chairman and Al Kochanowski who created a sense of anticipation and excitement for the convention thru his promotional and public relations efforts.

A special thanks to all of the members of the MSA who came to Grand Rapids, participated in the convention, gave our chapter an opportunity of showing off our new City — the renaissance of the Grand — and making our convention a success. The last convention held in Grand Rapids was 13 years ago — let's not wait so long for the next one.

CONVENTION PROGRAM CHAIRMAN Edward T. Vermurlen, AIA

I would like to personally thank all of the members of the Michigan Society of Architects who attended the Grand Rapids Convention this October. After countless hours of preparation, it is refreshing to note that the programs were all attended extremely well and were also well received by the membership and our guests.

Conventions like Grand Rapids' give us goals and stimulate our thought patterns to reach a better understanding of our profession.

The Grand Rapids convention gives the MSA a challenge for future conventions to be as successful!

EXHIBITION CHAIRMAN Stephen C. Fry, AIA

This year's architectural products exhibition at the MSA Convention in Grand Rapids was a great success. The exhibition floor was completely filled with exhibitors plus displays from seven architectural schools and an art exhibit consisting of work done by MSA architects.

Exhibitors were very pleased with the attendance and activity on the exhibition floor which started with a 4-hour groundbreaker can

Wednesday night, and continued with 2-hour sessions on Thursday and Friday. We appreciate the participation of all of the product manufacturers and distributors which attended our convention and hope to see even a larger show next year.

The exhibits by Michigan's architectural schools were excellent and confirm that creativity and technical excellence is still being taught in Michigan's universities.

This year's exhibition, for the first time, featured an art show of work created by Michigan's talented architects. The work included water colors, paintings, pencil sketches, sculpture, and pen and ink drawings. Many people found this display both interesting and enlightening. I want to personally thank everyone who displayed their work and encourage all architects in the State of Michigan to get busy drawing, painting, building furniture, sketching and creating art for your own personal enjoyment and the enjoyment of others at next year's convention.

1983 DESIGN AWARD WINNERS

The MSA winning projects were: The Robert & Deborah Gilbert Residence in Ann Arbor by Fry Associates, Inc., Architects & Planners, Ann Arbor (formerly Fry/ Peters Associates); Plastics Machinery Division, Hoover Universal Inc., Manchester, Michigan by Hobbs + Black Associates, Inc. of Ann Arbor; Handleman Warehouse, The Handleman Company, Addison, Illinois and Medallion building owned by the Medallion Investment Company, Farmington Hills, Michigan, both designed by Carl Luckenbach/Robert L. Ziegelman, Inc. of Birmingham; Battle Creek Intermodal Passenger Facility, designed by William Kessler & Associates, Inc. of Detroit; and the Admirals Club, American Airlines, Wayne County Detroit Metropolitan Airport designed by Smith, Hinchman & Grylls Associates, Inc. of Detroit.

The design competition was juried in Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania by Leonard P. Perfido, AIA, of L. P. Perfido Associates; Peter Bohlin, FAIA of Bohlin / Powell / Larkin / Cywinski; and J. P. Andrews, AIA of Westinghouse Electric Corporation.

UNIFORM FIRE ALARM SOUND

Capt, William R. Rucinski, Chief of the Fire Marshall Division has reguested the MSA to alert our membership on the Fire Marshall Division policy regarding a uniform fire alarm sound. The policy includes a brief history surrounding the need for and the development of this sound as well as specifics regarding the application. The policy was originally developed and proposed to the division by the Michigan Alliance for Fire Safety, following a lengthy discussion as well as research and meetings with the alarm industry.

It is important to note that the uniform fire alarm sound is not part of a promulgated rule nor a statue at this time but is highly recommended and will be supported as a policy item by the division. We would urge the use of the specifications set forth in the policy by persons who are involved in the design of new buildings or any remodeling which involves changes to alarm systems in an existing building. The Michigan Alliance for Fire Safety feels, as does this division, that a uniform fire alarm sound is of the utmost importance in the timely evacuation of many buildings.

We urge you to implement this policy at every possible opportunity. For copies contact MSA HQ or feel free to contact Charles E. Cribley, Executive Secretary, State Fire and Safety Board, (517) 322-1925, at your convenience.

BOOK & AUTHOR RECEPTION

A reception honoring the publication of Louis G. Redstone's seventh book, *Masonry in Architecture*, will be held at the firm's corporate offices on Wednesday, November 30, 1983 from 5:00 to 8:00 p.m. The book signing will be co-sponsored by the Detroit Chapter, AIA and Louis G. Redstone Associates, Inc. All MSA members and their guests are invited to attend this reception at 28245 W. 8 Mile Rd., Livnoia.

Masonry in Architecture is replete with professional tips that are based upon case studies that will prove invaluable to even the most experienced professional.

The illustrations presented were chosen from the US, Canada and many countries around the world to demonstrate the innovative uses of brick — a material for all time.

Louis Redstone's accomplishments as an architect, artist and author have earned him many accolades during his long established career. Most recently, he was awarded the Robert F. Hasting's Award from the Michigan Society of Architects in recognition of his extensive and distinguished contribution to the betterment of the quality of the urban environment.

DETROIT CHAPTER HONOR AWARDS

Last year's Detroit Chapter Honor Awards "Oscar" format (nobody knows the winners until the envelope is opened) will be continued this year. Slides of all entries will be previewed during Third Thursday on November 17th. (Sponsor for the November Third Sunday is Great Lakes Ceramic Tile Council.)

Later this month, you will receive your personal invitiation to the banquet which for the fourth consecutive year will be held at the Detroit Boat Club. Cocktails at 6:30 p.m., Dinner at 7:30 p.m. on Satur-

CLASSIFIED

Construction project management, contract administration, Bach. Science in Architecture & Bach. of Arch., LIT: 5 years experience. Past employment Ford Motor Company facilities project engineer. Contact: D. R. Schafer, P.O. Box 93, Grosse Ile, MI 48138. Resume on request.

4 4

Construction engineering student at WCCC would like to work as a field assistant or inspector in architectural/engineering firm. Contact Arthur Schwartz, 20749 Martinsville Rd., #280, Belleville, MI 48111. (313) 699-4306.

台 台 台

Small architectural office is interested in employing a young architect with good design ability. Should have three or four years office experience. Northwest Detroit metro area. Send resume to Box 1025, MSA, 553 E. Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226.

습 습 습

Project architect/architectural construction administrator for high rise office building projects in San Francisco. Please send resume or call: Jim Porter, Director of Construction Administration, Kaplan/McLaughlin/Diaz, 222 Vallejo, San Francisco, CA 94111. (415) 398-5191 ext. 426.

SPONSOR'S COLUMN

Call Rae Dumke at MSA for information.

DETROIT TERRAZZO CONTRACTORS' ASSOCIATION (313) 476-5560 Farmington, MI 48024

GRAPEVINE

John E. Enkemann, Jr. was named an Associate of Albert Kahn . . . Kingsbury Marzolf, President of the Saarinen Chapter,

SAH/Michigan led the group on a four-city tour of western and southern Washtenaw towns. Detroit Chapter member, James P. Ryan was the guest speaker at the Western Michigan Chapter Ocmeeting . . . Robert Greager, AIA, is the newly appointed Board of Registration member to represent the Architects. Harold Varner, FAIA, was reappointed to the board and will serve as Chairman . . . Gerald Ducharme has joined the Mechnical Engineering Dept. of Albert Kahn Associates . . . Don Lee, Associate Editor of the Snake Oil Press (CSI-Saginaw Chapter) wrote an exceptional good-bye to Art Nelson in the September '83 edition. Art is now with Ferris State College . . . Hoyem-Basso Associates announced Paul Stachowiak has just joined the firm's architectural dept. as a Project Architect . . GSA signed a contract with AIA Service Corp. for use of the Masterspec 2 building specifications . . . Louis Redstone and Rae Dumke attended the Concerned Citizens for the Arts in Michigan inaugural committee session and luncheon in Lansing. The organization, chaired by Peter Stroh, is a cultural arts advocacy group formed to provide sustained, organized support for the arts in Michigan. Those in attendance included Gov. James Blanchard and MCA chairman Oscar Remick with keynote speaker Kitty Carlisle Hart, chairperson of the New York State Council for the Arts. The cost to join this organization is only \$5.00 - Call MSA for information . . . David Osler was the key speaker at the Saginaw Valley Chapter meeting in October . . . John Hilberry was featured in the Detroit Free Press on Sunday, October 23 . . . The Oakland County Cultural Affairs has a November juried exhibit of Farmington Artists. For information contact Virginia Rodgers . . . Don Root is a new associate at TMP

Associates . . . The Saginaw Valley July/August Newsletter featured an abbreviated review of Saginaw Valley architecture which will become an annual feature . . . The Builders Exchange of Detroit & Michigan has officially changed its names to the Construction Association of Michigan . . . Lawrence Ancypa, Detroit Chapter member has joined CADserv Inc. as VP in charge of A/E operations. CADserv has special demonstrations available to professionals; for information call Larry at (313) 486-3939 . . . Anthony Marszalec has been named an associate in the firm of Alexander V. Bogaerts & Associates . . . AKA President Dan Shahan was elected to the Board of Directors for the United Community Services of Metro. Detroit . . . Bob Paulsen of AKA was elected President of the Society for Marketing Professional Services/Mich. Chapter . . . Everett I. Brown Co., Indianapolis based a/e firm announced its purchase of a major interest in EDI Architects, Inc., Dallas . . . The US Dept. of Health & Human Services (HHS) has awarded a \$95,000 grant to The AIA Foundation to support a program aimed at enhancing the quality of life for the elderly by improving the design of buildings. The grant will enable AIA to conduct a review of published literature, research, etc. to establish an information network on design for the aging . . . Edward Francis and Mike Kirk were speakers at the Ohio Society of Architects Convention . . . Maurice Allen is serving on a jury which will commission two works of sculpture for the Macomb Center for he Performing Arts . . . Houghton architect John Johansen was featured in the Detroit Free Press on October 16th for the Houghton Mall concept . . . Robert Tower is involved in two new ventures - the first he is vice president of Bronson Builders & Design, Inc. in Kalamazoo and the second, Innerform,

interior architecture and contract furnishings . . . Throughout the year the MSA is fortunate to have architectural firms volunteering their expertise and staff for MSA events and publications. This past month a special thank you to Tom Lucas at TMP Associates for loaning his staff member, Ray Chalmers to assist MSA staff at the Grand Rapids convention: to Paul Bowers at WBDC for volunteering Patsy Clark, PR consultant and Tracy Sodini for her graphic expertise prior to and during the convention; and to Carl Pirscher at HEPY for having Eileen Pullon, his secretary, process the letters sent to each MSA firm requesting you to help us out of the RED and into the BLACK.

CALENDAR

NOVEMBER

- 12 Grand Valley Art Museum Architecture Tour
- 13 DC/AIA Architect Sunday, Birmingham, MI
- 15 WAL Travel in China Peking House Restaurant.
- 15-17 Microcomputers in Science/ESD (313) 832-5400
 - 15 Western Michigan Chapter/Benton Harbor & St. Joseph allday tour. Contact: Elowyn Ann Keech or Bill Cameron, WMC members.
 - 16 Northern Michigan Chapter Meeting Computer Applications
 - 16 HABS "Documentation Technology" Conference AIA, HQ in Washington, D.C.
 - 17 Detroit Chapter, AIA, Board of Directors

ARCHITECTS' WORKERS' COMPENSATION PLAN DECLARES DIVIDEND

A relatively unknown, but rapidly growing Group Workers' Compensation Plan for architects has just declared a 46.7% dividend. Because the rates and benefits for this type of coverage are generally set by the state, this dividend represents a "pure" savings for those firms enrolled in the Design Professionals Safety As-(DPSA) sociation's Group Workers' Compensation Program.

DPSA has been endorsed by the AIA State Component Board of Directors and Insurance Committees in Arizona, Florida, Louisiana, Minnesota, Texas, and Wisconsin. The California council, AIA Insurance Trustees have also endorsed

the plan.

If you or your insurance broker would like to receive further information concerning this plan, the administrator, Association Administrators & Consultants, Inc., can be contacted by calling 1-800-854-0491 toll free. Please ask for either Sherall Gradias or Jennifer DeRienzo.

NEW MICHIGAN ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRANTS

Effective September 16th

DETROIT CHAPTER: Ralph Ira Adelman, James Nicholas Aucutt, Robert C. Berard, James Joseph Breznau, Janet Carolyn Burke, Paul C. Cote, Glenn Peter DeSimone, William Gerald Gillies, Douglas Beardsley Hamborsky, Julia F. Herschelman, Hsien-Fa Huang, Ronald A. Jona, Edward Michael Lash, Larry Daniel Lipa, Stanley S. Litwa, James Lawrence Luckey, Anthony J. Marszalec, Barbara McGee, Leslie Douglas McLean, Theodore George Pappas, Robert W. Patyk, John J. Pypa, Frank Anthony Ray, John S. Ritchie, Victor Anthony Saroki, Arthur F. Smith, Donald A. Spezia, David M. Strosberg, Thomas C. Winkeljohn, and Randy A. Zaddach.

The Detroit Chapter, AIA, will host the new registrant presentation and reception on Thursday, November 17th. The presentation of architectural certificates will be held at St. Peter & Paul Church (1/2 block from the Chapter headquarters) at 6:30 p.m. with a reception immediately following at the Beaubien House for relatives and friends.

GRAND VALLEY: Gary R. Gerber, Steven H. Hoekzema, Dale H. Kraker, AIA, and Jay Chad VanDuren.

HURON VALLEY CHAPTER: Kevin Michael Costello, Daniel Jay Dennison, Steven Craig Jones, and John Hayles Mouat.

NORTHERN MICHIGAN CHAP-TER: David W. Whiteford.

WESTERN MICHIGAN CHAP-TER: Thomas Jay Miller.

OBITUARIES

LOUIS ROSSETTI, FAIA, member of the Detroit Chapter American Institute of Architects since 1941 and a Fellow since 1955, died October 22, 1983 in Laguna Hills, California. He was 88.

Until about a year ago, he was a senior consultant to Rossetti Associates, his son Gino's architectural firm in Detroit. "Louis and Gino were very different," said James Pfaendtner, executive vice president of Rossetti Associates. 'Gino is controversial, and Louis was very quiet. But Louis' great pride and joy was having his son follow in his footsteps."

Louis Rossetti was born in Paris and studied at the College of Engineering in Berlin and at the Royal Institute of Applied Engineering in Rome, where he was graduated as an architectural engineer. He earned a doctorate there in 1922 and came to the United States on a traveling scholarship in 1924.

He stayed at Ford Motor Company until 1927, when he joined Albert Kahn Associates. A year later, he joined Giffels & Vallet, where he became chief architect and, in 1927, a partner. He was with Giffels & Rossetti (now Giffels Associates) until 1969, when he retired and Gino formed Rossetti Associates.

In 1955, Louis Rossetti received his fellowship and in 1968 he received the MSA Gold Medal and in 1969 he received the Detroit Chapter Gold Medal. During his career he received over 100 awards from the AIA.

Besides his wife Anita and son Gino, survivors include another son Carl; two daughters, Dorothy Chetter and Angela Brauer, and a brother, Adolph.

The Rossetti family have requested memorial contributions be sent to the Michigan Architectural Foundation/Beaubien House in memory of Louis Rossetti, FAIA.

DAVID NESMOUR, AIA, Emeritus member Detroit Chapter, American Institute of Architects, died on September 22, 1983, after a long illness. He was 81.

He was a graduate of the School of Architecture, Western Reserve, Cleveland. Mr. Nesmour served in key positions at Albert Kahn Associates, Giffels Associates, and Smith Hinchman & Grylls, after which he conducted his own business until illness forced his early retirement.

He is survived by his wife, Henda; and a daughter Mrs. Irving (Marilyn) Finkel.

JEAN DeVRIES, life resident of Muskegon and married to Bernard DeVries, FAIA, died on August 13, 1983. Mrs. DeVries was the first Director of Social Work in Muskegon County and the first Direc-

tor of the Family Service Bureau. She was a graduate of Rockford College and received her Masters from UM.

Mrs. DeVries was active in her local community and active in MSA activites during the many years Bernard DeVries served on both the Grand Valley Chapter Board of Directors and the Michigan Society of Architects Board of Directors.

LETTERS

Attn: Rae Dumke, Editor Dear Rae:

... I would like to thank you for the fine service that you provide the MSA members, both in the announcements in the Bulletin and the excellent Bulletin provided every month to keep the membership informed.

Very truly yours,

Lawrence Ancypa, AIA, VP CADserv Inc.

(Editor's Note; We certainly appreciate notes like this and are pleased to publish excerpts from your letters.)

FIRM CHANGES

Peter L. Haddix, Architect at 347 Paradise Point Trail, Traverse City, MI 49684 has changed his telephone number to (616) 943-8320.

公 4

T. Rogvoy Associates sent MSA a novel announcement of their move which included the site plan, schedule, departments, etc. T. Rogvoy Associates are now located at 6735 Telegraph Rd., Suite 300, Birmingham, MI 48010. Telephone: (313) 540-7700.

> 廿 拉

Hooker/DeJong Architects have moved their offices to the Clay/ Western Historic district at 557 W. Western Ave., Muskegon, MI 49440. Telephone number (661) 722-3407 or 722-2589.

day, December 3, 1983.

This year's entries were juried in Houston. Paul Kennon of CRS and Chairman of the jury will personally present the awards and comment on the entries.

MSA WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS

DETROIT CHAPTER: John P. Danckaert, AIA, Patrick Joseph Gruits, AIA, Thomas Hilmer, AIA, Keiichi Miyashita, AIA, Lloyd H. Stephens, Jr., AIA, Paul Andreas Corneliussen, Associate and John Michael Miliacca, Associate.

FLINT: Douglas Robert Leonard, AIA.

GRAND VALLEY: William H. Brunner, AIA, Daniel E. Durkee, AIA and Richard A. Kuzma, Associate.

HURON VALLEY: Susan Monroe, AIA, Mark S. McPherson, AIA, and Harold L. Starkey, AIA.

SAGINAW VALLEY: Philip M. Davis, AIA.

MSA CO-SPONSORS MHA/MSHFA SEMINAR

"Develping Hospital Building Programs in Difficult Times" is the seminar theme for the two-day Conference sponsored by the Michigan Hospital Association, The Michigan State Hospital Finance Authority and The Michigan Society of Architects. This seminar is aimed at CEO's, Assistant Administrators, Chief Financial Officers, Hospital Engineers and Hospital Architects.

The dates are December 7-8, 1983, tuition is \$120/person and it will be held at the Harley Hotel in Lansing. Each MSA member will receive a special mailing and for more information contact Hospital Research and Educational Reserve of Michigan, Attn: Jeanne Howard, 6215 W. St. Joseph Hwy., Lansing, MI 48917. Telephone: (517) 323-3443.

MSA 68TH ANNUAL CONVENTION Grand Rapids, Michigan October 12-14, 1983



Roger Margerum, AIA, President MSA



George Notter, FAIA, President-Elect AIA



President Margerum congratulating Paul Bowers, FAIA, MSA Gold Medalist 1983



President Margerum awarding Louis G. Redstone, FAIA with the Robert F. Hastings Award



President Margerum
with Thomas
Wolterink of
Herman Miller,
Inc. accepting
the MSA
Honorary
Membership for
Max DePree,
CEO of Herman
Miler, Inc.



Richard Gillett, MSA Honorary Member



Marvin DeWinter, AIA, Convention Chairman

Third Thursday — Special viewing of DC Honor Award Entries — Sponsored by: Great Lakes Ceramic Tile Council

MSA BULLETIN

ACTING EXEC. DIR. Rae Dumke EDITOR & ADV....Rae Dumke SECRETARY....Ruth Malcolm BOOKKEEPER....Cathy Brooks

The MSA Bulletin is published monthly by the Michigan Society of Architects and is distributed free of charge to all members and their firms. The Michigan Society of Architects accepts classified advertising from MSA members and firms free of charge up to 10 lines. Advertising over this figure costs \$2.00 per line. Circulation 1,600. Address: Beaubien House, 553 East Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226; 313/965-4100.

- 21 Saginaw Valley Chapter Annual Meeting & Election — Program: Legal Concerns for Architects
- 30 Autograph Reception for Louis G.
 Redstone's latest book Masonry in Architecture at the firm's headquarters in Livonia MSA members invited. See NL for details

DECEMBER

- 1 MSA Board of Directors Meeting
- 3 Grand Valley Chapter Christmas Party, University Club
- 3 Detroit Chapter Honor Awards Banquet

- Detroit Boat Club, Belle Isle Guest Speaker: Paul Kennon, CRS
- 7 ACI High Stength Concrete Seminar Location LIT, Southfield For information ACI, P.O. Box 19150, Detroit, MI 48219
- 7-8 Developing Hospital Building Programs in Difficult Times MSA/MHA/MSHFA — See NL for details
- 8-11 NTHP "Successful Rehabilitation" Workshop New Orleans — Registration Information (202) 673-4092
 - 13 WAL/Holiday Party

- 14 Saginaw Valley Dinner Meeting Saginaw Country Club
- 15 Third Thursday/Beaubien House Christmas Cheer
- 21 Northern Michigan Chapter General Membership Meeting: Happy Hour Party

The Monthly Bulletin is published monthly for the members, as part of the services to the membership provided at the direction of the Board.

All members are encouraged to contribute to the Bulletin by sending news items, reports of committees, etc., to the attention of the Editor, Monthly Bulletin, 553 East Jefferson, Detroit, MI 48226.

MICHIGAN SOCIETY OF ARCHITECTS

553 East Jefferson

Detroit, Michigan 48226